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This month’s Girls’ Clubs’ lesson is on the virtue of hope. A fitting 

subject for this time of year, don’t you think? So how do you 

explain what hope means to young girls, many of whom live in 

situations that are hopeless? 

 

We started by making snow globes. Snow globes are fun even 

when you live in a country where Christmas comes in the middle 

of summer. There is something beautiful about looking into a 

peaceful world where light is shining in from all sides. And that is 

where we began talking about light shining in and bringing us 

hope. 

 

We talked about hope guiding us through the dark times. We talked 

about focusing on the light we see, never taking our eyes off of it 

and never stopping, never giving up, always moving toward the 

light. That is what hope 

means for us this year in 

the Girls’ Clubs, finding 

the light and moving 

forward in spite of the 

darkness that seeks to 

surround us.   

  

I spent yesterday with my friend Ruth who is helping me with the 

editing of our Girls’ Clubs’ materials. We talked a lot about the 

lesson on hope. Ruth is a doctor. So every abstract conversation 

always comes down to some scientific principle. That’s how she 

makes sense of the world and I love to see it through her eyes. She 

talked about how one point of light no matter how small it is, 

diminishes an infinite darkness.  

 

She told me that in the deep, dark Chilean mines, when the 

electricity went out, no one could move until just one lantern was 

lit. Even though that lantern was only a small light, it diminished 

the darkness enough for all of the miners to orient themselves and 

follow those who were closest to the light. She reminded me that 

the definition of darkness is the absence of light. It is a scientific 

principle that darkness cannot diminish light, but any presence of 

light diminishes darkness. Wait, I think I’ve heard that somewhere 

before. “I am the light of the world, the light has come into the 

darkness and the darkness cannot consume it.” 

 

In November light came as a special gift to us in the visit of our 

friends from the Rocky Mountain and Nebraska regions. Twelve 

new friends came to travel with us, see with us and support us. For 

those days we heard one harmonized message from them all, “you 

are not alone.”  

 

A special guest in the group was our friend Tomi Stock from the 

Rocky Mountain Region. Tomi is not a pen-light in a dark world. 

She is a full blown flood-light of love. She came to visit the yarn 

and weaving groups she has partnered with. But not stopping there, 

she decided to come and do five soap-making workshops to help 

our women develop products for local sale. Tomi took the time to 

come shine her light into the lives of our women. 

 

So during this Christmas season this is the beautiful truth that we 

want to write on the hearts of our girls. Hope has come into the 

world in Jesus, God-with-us, the Son of God. Hope has come into 

the darkness and the darkness can never put it out. No matter 

where we find ourselves this Christmas season, let’s look to the 

light together, never despairing, reflecting it in our own lives.  
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